
August 2022 Board Report

TO: NBCUSD #16 Board of Education, Mrs. Jill Larson, Superintendent
From: Brandi Maxedon, Elementary School Principal

Shelley Haas, Elementary Assistant Principal

School/Building Improvement:.
● The Building Leadership Team will work on a new SIP plan when benchmark data is collected.
● SIP 21-22 Data

Curriculum and Instruction

● New staff attended a BEEP model training that focuses on good instructional strategies to use in
the classroom.

Assessment

● Beginning of the year Benchmarking will take place August 29-September 2nd.

Professional Development:
● PBIS-Tier 2 training was held on August 8, 9, 10,11- The Team planned for implementation of

Check-In/Check-Out process as another level of behavior intervention.
● New Teacher Orientation was held on July 27th, July 28th, August 3rd, and August 4th.The new

staff learned about each building and the process of the district. They also were able to meet with
their mentors for support.

● All special education staff and all of our paraprofessionals attended CPI training on August 12th
to learn about de escalation strategies.

● Staff attended meetings and training with Kathleen Weber to look at math instructional strategies.

Hires & Resignations

● Resignations
○ Jessica White

● New Hires
○ Morgan Lonergan

Pretzel Positives:

● The custodial staff has our building looking great! They spend time moving classrooms,
cleaning, painting, putting together furniture and waxing floors. We are thankful for all of
their hard work and dedication to our building. It is refreshing to walk into a beautiful
meeting everyday.

● Mrs. Marr and Mrs. Danenberger have both been busy completing records requests for
incoming and exiting students, helping with registration and helping staff prepare for the start
of the year. Our school community is blessed to have these two ladies.

● has been a great addition to the district, she has processed all the purchaseDenise Talbert
orders to ensure that the staff has all the materials they need to start the year.

● Elizabeth Birch, Shelly Bandalow, Taylor Maus, Jessica Jackson, Christina Iacono, Sarah
Smith, Erin Luttrell, Breanne Kaufmann, Kim Jones, Delaney Workman, and Nikki Rout all
dedicated 3 hours a day for two weeks to teaching at Jump Start. Jump Start allows our
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students the opportunity to get ready for school to start and review some of the basic skills
before we start school on the 17th.

● Thank you to Heather Pidcock for providing snacks for our Jump Start students.
● A huge shout out to the Pre-K screening staff for coming in over the summer to complete

screenings.
● Thank you to Mrs. Birch who did some summer kindergarten screenings.
● Mrs. Birch and Mrs. Bandelow helped get the PBIS expectation posters cut and laminated.

Thank you!
● Thank you to Mr. Cummins for setting up our new poster printer and printing the PBIS

expectation posters.


